
PPG has reviewed the lawsuit filed by PennEnvironment and the 
Sierra Club on March 20, 2012, and believes that the allegations 
contained in it are without merit. PPG has met with counsel for 
the plaintiffs and has provided them with extensive information 
about the work PPG has performed to address the conditions at the 
property that is the subject of the lawsuit, and the Pennsylvania 
Department of Environmental Protection (DEP)-approved schedule 
for PPG to develop a final plan for the property. Although the 
plaintiffs filed a lawsuit, they have also proposed to hold the 
litigation in abeyance until after PPG submits its final plan to 
DEP. PPG believes that the interim control measures that the 
company installed almost two years ago, as well as the data that 
have been generated since that time, will enable PPG to develop a 
final plan that will ensure that the conditions at the property 
are addressed appropriately. 
 
The lawsuit pertains to an area in Cadogan Township, Armstrong 
County, Pa., that was previously owned and utilized by PPG to 
support PPG's glass manufacturing operation located nearby in 
Ford City.  A slurry used in the polishing of glass was disposed 
of on the Cadogan Township property from the 1950s until the 
early 1970s, when PPG discontinued the Ford City operations and 
transferred ownership of former plant site along with the Cadogan 
Township property to Ford City.  Since transferring the Cadogan 
Township property to Ford City, PPG has continued to work with 
the City and the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental 
Protection (DEP) to address the environmental conditions at the 
property. 
 
 
·         In 1984, the DEP concluded that there was "No Action 
Needed (no hazard)" at the site, based on its own sampling and 
assessment. 
 
 
·         From 1991 through 1995, PPG, in conjunction with the 
DEP, conducted multiple, extensive environmental assessments of 
the Cadogan Township property. PPG's 1995 report to the DEP 
concluded that there was no material adverse risk to human health 
or the environment. This report was consistent with the DEP's 
1984 findings. 
 
 
·         In 2010, PPG installed a DEP-approved interim 
collection and treatment system to address drainage caused by 
water infiltrating into the disposal area. PPG is in compliance 
with the interim discharge limits set by DEP in its July 2009 
approval of the interim collection and treatment system. 
 
 
 
·         On Nov. 9, 2011, DEP approved PPG's treatment plan and 
schedule pursuant to which PPG committed to develop a final plan 
to address the infiltration and drainage from the Cadogan 



Township property. Final discharge limits will not be established 
until after PPG completes the work described in the DEP-approved 
treatment plan. 
 
 
PPG's former operations in and around Ford City played a very 
significant role in the company's history, and PPG will continue 
to work to fulfill its environmental responsibilities there. PPG 
recognizes its responsibility to provide safe, healthful 
workplaces and to preserve and protect the global environment in 
which the company operates. To this end, PPG runs our businesses 
using sound environment, health, safety and product stewardship 
practices, and we communicate with the public and support the 
communities in which we operate.


